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September 15, 2020 
 
Board Memo 060-2020: USPS 120-Day Rule Temporarily Extended to Nov. 
15, 2020 

  
Executive Board,  
 
The USPS has again extended the 120-Day Rule in Handbook EL-312, Section 
743.15, 120-Calendar-Day Limit on Higher-Level Temporary Assignments, until 
November 15. (See attached).  
 
In a September 4, 2020 letter to USPS HQ, NAPS did not believe it was necessary 
to continue with the 120-Day Rule exception after September 14. NAPS continues 
to advocate that vacant EAS positions be posted and filled within 120-days. Please 
share the attachment and memo with your membership. It will also be posted on the 
NAPS website Bulletin Board.  
 
Thank you and stay safe. 
 
NAPS Headquarters 

 














